Central High School
By Zaret
The Castle on the Hill began in 1892.  On May 23, 1893, dedication ceremonies were held, naming the structure “Sioux City Central High School”.

Classes began on April 10, 1893.  There were only 250 students.  In 1912 enrollment had grown to 965.  In 1924 East high School was built and to tell the difference the name was changed to “Sioux City Central High School. 

In June, 1972, Central’s last graduation class marched through the doors for the last time, with the construction of three new schools to take its place.  Since 1892 to now more than 40,000 people passed through the hallways of the Castle on the Hill.
The Castle on the Hill stands today as a monument to represent the people who dreamed and sacrificed for it.  The building would stand for ages.

Although it’s no longer in use as a school, the castle is far from being empty.  Several of its rooms have been adopted for use by Siouxland organizations and are rented for this purpose.  After extensive renovations, the Castle on the Hill Apartments had its grand opening in 2003.
